MNL EXECUTIVE BOARD

December 3, 2007

Minutes

I. Call to order
The meeting was called to order by Chair Eva McGuire at 10:05 a.m. at South Charleston Library. Those attending were board members Judy Gunsaulis, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, Cheri Davis, Ann Farr, Peggy Turnbull, Myra Ziegler, and Suzette Lowe. Others attending were Tammy Richards, WVLC Technician, Johnnie King and Amy Stover.

II. Minutes
The minutes from October 2007 were approved as presented.

III. Committee Reports

A. Circulation – Emilee Seese

There was no official report as the chair was not present. There has been no meeting of the Circulation Committee. 

Three problems that were discussed:

(1) Cheri Davis of Ronveverte Library reported that their system shuts down between 3:00 and 5:00 each day. If it does not come back up by 5:00, then it is the next morning before it does. They are then finding that items they thought were checked out were actually not. Tammy suggested that the shut down time may be causing the problem. The WVLC and Verizon disagree as to whose problem it is.

(2) Fayette County librarians are reporting that their statistics are not balancing with the manual tabulation they are keeping. They are advised to check both terminal and location code circulation and to be sure to include both checkout and renewal.

(3) Not all item paging slips are printing. To check, each library will be advised to check their “view holds” and set the limit to available items. It was the consensus of the board that this explanation be sent to each library. Tammy will research the possibility of installing Millennium version 1.3 – which will fix the problem but will require a shut-down of the system and may affect other functions.

B. Cataloging – Vicky Terry

Although not present, Vicky sent along a written report. A cataloging refresher course was held on October 24. There were 34 attendees, including at least 10 new catalogers. Common questions and problems were discussed. An identical session was later held at Lewisburg. Feedback was all positive. 

Suzette Lowe reported that recently several questions concerning authority records have been sent to her and Eva. Suzette will contact Heather Campbell about additional individual or small group training on creating authority records. Eva informed the Board that Vicky is looking into the cost and funding possibilities of having authority control work completed on bib records added in the past two years. The plan is to then have it done quarterly at a cost of about $1800. Every few years, the whole system will need to be done at a much higher cost.

C. OPAC – Brian Raitz

After much research, Brian says that WebPacPro is a product he can recommend. Problems with searching have been worked out and libraries using the product are pleased. The only concern is this will be a permanent move – that we can not go back to the online catalog we’re now using. But this is the only way individual libraries can choose to use dust jackets on the OPAC.  

Judy moved, with Cherie seconding, that the MLN go to WebPacPro. Motion carried. The change will be made in January 2008.

Brian suggested that everyone view and use librarything.com. This is an alternative searching interface that would do many of the things that Millennium Encore can do, but at a much lower cost. It will interface with the current OPAC and will give book suggestions. The interface can be tried for 60 days without cost.  Tammy expressed concern with the speed in the afternoon when the system becomes overloaded. 

D. Continuing Education – Danny McMillion

Although not present, Danny sent a report read by Johnnie King. There has not been a meeting of this committee all year and the manual has not been completed.

Brian stated that he has created online tutorials for patrons in the areas of :(1) pin numbers ; (2)renewal of items and (3)online requests. He would be willing to adapt and put these on other libraries’ OPACs. 

IV. Old Business

A. School Projects


1. Summers County – Myra Ziegler

The Board of Education has provided a new computer for Summers County High School. Harlan White, from the WVLC, will load Milennium on the computer. Sherry Gwinn, from Summers County Library, will be cataloging their items until the high school librarian can be trained. Myra will let Tammy know if there are any technical problems.

2. Wood County – Brian Raitz

All the problems regarding holds and location codes have been fixed. The program should be up and running before the end of the year.

3. Roane County High School – Suzette Lowe

Suzette reported that Roane County High School, which is investigating the possibility of coming on to the MLN system, has approximately 9000 items and 700 students. The librarian at the high school has not been in touch with Roane County Library at this time. After much discussion, the consensus of the board was that the high school and the public library in Roane County must be in contact before further discussion can occur. It was also the consensus that strict guidelines must be set up for schools to be able to join the MLN.


B. Encore and Other Products

Prices haven’t changed since the demonstration meeting. There is a 15% discount on products until January 15, 2008 but this does not include Encore. The consensus of the board is to look at Brian’s suggestion of librarything.com as an alternative to Encore.  Eva said she would send out a long list of libraries currently using Encore.

Peggy raised the possibility of contacting the WVLC about adding the EBSCO product which would allow federated searches (each search would pull up both OPAC and database results) and link resolver. Judy moved, with Cherie seconding, that Eva contact Karen Goff of the WVLC about both federated searches and link resolver. Motion carried.

V. New Business

A. WVLC Reciprocal Agreement
Two issues were discussed : (1)concern that patrons under 15 would not be allowed to use the WVLC library and (2)checking to see if the WVLC patron barcodes fit into the range of MLN or if another range needs to be added.

After short discussion, Myra moved, with Ann seconding, that the reciprocal circulation agreement  be approved. Motion carried.

B. Sharing Patron Information
The issue of what information can be shared between libraries and agencies was discussed. The board asked Eva to contact Karen Goff of the WVCL for written guidelines to follow. This guideline should be sent out to all libraries.

C. Returning Materials
Judy Gunsaulis asked that a reminder be sent out to all MLN libraries reminding them of their commitment to sent back materials belonging to other libraries in a timely manner. The main problem lies in materials checked out by patrons and being returned at other MLN libraries. Some libraries are taking months to return materials. Eva will send out a reminder. 

VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50. The next meeting will be Monday, February 4, 2008 at the South Charleston Library.

